



MINUTES
The Minutes of a Meeting  of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 11th September 2006 commencing at 7.00pm.

PRESENT:


Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

Mrs M.E. Birtwhistle,, Mr A.C. Clark, Mr G. A. Haswell, Mr J.A Jones,  Mr G. C. A. Roads,  Mr B. W. Nanson, Mr G. J Choules, Mr M. D. Hatley, Mr W. H. Line.  
The Chairman welcomed Duncan Watt who was reporting on progress on the Ampfield Recreation Ground, and Doreen Matthews the Clerk Designate.

1256 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Mr W. M.  Caswell.
1257 Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 3rd July 2006, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.

1258 Matters Arising from the Minutes
Alternative Bin Collection
Some concerns were expressed about the smell of bins especially in hot weather. Advice given had been to wrap items securely to limit smells. Mr Hatley reported that the introduction of ABC had seen an increase in recycling in the borough.

Pedestrian Refuges A3090
The Clerk reported that although HCC had advised that some “design resource” had been identified, there was no progress to report. He would  follow up.

Safer Routes to School

Mr Jones reported that approx 90% of the questionnaires had been returned. Early results indicated that a number of parents would like to park at the Village Hall, more school signs on the main road would be useful and that the one-way system at lower Knapp Lane be formalised.
It was understood that HCC had some money in their budget for this topic although most of it was required to be spent on school grounds. 

Broadgate Farm Site
The Clerk advised that no further planning applications had been submitted.  Mr Hatley had established that all trees were covered by TPOs.
1259 Public Participation

No Members of the public were present.

1260 Ampfield Recreation Ground
Mr Watt gave an update on the 2 phases of the in-filling of the field. South of the cricket boundary was now in progress; the remainder i.e. the cricket square, would be finished in 2 weeks subject to weather. Following that, the new square would be constructed; the target for completion was end September. He confirmed that glass sweeping had been done and the relevant British Standard would be met.

There had been one incident of vandalism in which the windows of the excavator had been broken. The dyke of soil near the entrance would be flattened within the next 2 weeks. It was agreed, therefore, that access security needed to be addressed. Mr Watt would liaise with Mr Caswell on his return.

It was agreed that, subject to erecting of  fencing round the newly seeded area, the annual firework event organised by the White Horse Public House could continue.
The Council thanked Mr Watt for his professional input.
1261 Financial Matters

1261.1    Accounts for Payment
It was proposed by xxx and seconded by yyy, that the following      accounts be paid :
John – didn’t pick up all the items

1261.2 External Audit  of 2005/20006 accounts

The Clerk reported that the forms together with supporting papers had been sent to the External Auditors, ahead of the deadline, on 16th August. No problems were anticipated.

1261.3 Risk  Assessment – Chapel Wood
Mr Roads reported that Itchen Valley Trees had completed about a third of the assessment and had advised that completion would be in 4 to 5 weeks.  He was concerned about the length of time it was taking and would pursue it.
Planting had been completed at the top and bottom areas of the former pathway by the church. 
1261.4 Ampfield Village Hall

A meeting was due to take place on Thursday, 14th September. It was anticipated that some requests for financial aid would be made.

1261.5 Ampfield Website
It was confirmed that the fee charged to advertisers was an annual charge. The Clerk would ensure that they were invoiced.

The sponsor at Ageless had requested inclusion in any future tenders for grass cutting.  John – should this go in?
1262 Borough Local Plan ( Test Valley & Eastleigh)
Mr Hatley advised that, in the absence of any objections, the Borough Local Plan had been adopted. Work was now underway on the Local Development Framework; public consultation had been started.

1263 Parish Plan
Mr Nanson reported that the initial analysis of the questionnaires had now been completed. This excluded  free form comments which would be keyed and collated by members of the Sub-committee. This would be discussed at the next meeting on 18 September
1264 Finance Committee
It was noted that the Finance Committee would meet at 4PM on Thursday 26 October to discuss Precept of 2007/2008. Mr Hatley advised that the Borough had been advised that any increase above 5% would be rate capped and suggested that the Parish Council also adopt such a constraint.

Mr Haswell reported that he had attended a meeting to discuss problems caused by Travellers illegally occupying land. It appeared that the Government response was to urge the provision by local authorities of adequate permanent sites. In recognition of the costs involved in cleaning up after such illegal occupations, the Government had allocated £140, 000 to Parish Councils for the purpose. This was felt to be inadequate. It was also felt that Police were reluctant to get involved in such matters and the fate of a reported Private Members Bill in January 2006 was unknown.
1265 General Correspondence
(list)

The Clerk advised that he had been approached by Braishfield Parish Council with a request to notify them of any planning applications in Ampfield that might impact upon Braishfield. It was agreed that this was not practicable and the Clerk would write to his counterpart at Braishfield.
1266 Reports
1266.1 Planning Committee



(attached)

1266.2 Finance Committee

(dealt with above)
1266.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs Birtwhistle reported that she was trying, so far without success, to get the Forestry Commission to attend to a small number of fallen trees which were blocking footpaths.
It was noted that, after over 18 months of process, Footpath 14 was now formally approved.

1266.4 TVAPC

Mr Haswell gave details of the election of Officers of the Association at the recent AGM and the subsequent talks which were given by Chief Superintendent Ann Wakefield of Hampshire Constabulary and Steve Read on the Recycle for Hampshire campaign.
1266.5 HAPTC

The forthcoming AGM was noted.
1266.6 Public Transport and Highway Liaison

It was confirmed that the Parish Council had not been consulted or informed about recent withdrawal of services by Solent Blue Line in Chandlers Ford. Mr Clark would make enquiries.
1266.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Mr Hatley advised of forthcoming lectures, which would be advertised.
1266.8 C.P.R.E.

Documents and emails had been circulated.
1266.9 Village Hall Liaison

As above
1266.10 Tree Wardens

Nothing to report.
1266.11 School Governors

Mr Jones reported that the number on roll was now 48. Parents had been advised of the Head’s absence on sick leave.
1267 Highway Matters
Speed Limits 

Parishioners continued to express concern about speeding. In discussion it was agreed that the recent response from HAPTC to such concerns was not helpful. Some apparent inconsistencies on applying speed limits across Hampshire were identified. The Parish Council would continue to press on this issue.
Knapp Lane

As a result of the dry weather it was not known whether the problem of sewage in Knapp Lane had been rectified. 

Damaged and obscured signs

It was noted that some repairing of signs had been completed. 

New Items

Mrs Birtwhistle reported 2 instances of Brambles overhanging the footpath on A3090 and examples of litter. The Clerk would write to Hampshire Highways regarding the brambles and TVBC about the litter and also requesting details of the cleaning schedule. 

1268 Test Valley Borough Council
1268.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

The application for new gates at the Golf Course had been withdrawn. The owners still had a requirement to make the premises secure.
TVBC had conducted a risk assessment of its trees. The outcome was the identification of many more trees than had been expected of which  1/15 to 1/20 need attention. A pragmatic approach would be taken, as in the New Forest, with priority given to areas adjacent to Rights Of Way. 
Partnership for Urban South Hampshire (PUSH) meetings continued to  take place although TVBC had concerns that Eastleigh and Winchester were not in agreement over Strategic Development Areas. 
The regular 6 monthly liaison meeting between TVBC and Eastleigh Borough Council would take place soon. Councillors were requested to notify Mr Hatley of any issues.
It was noted that a large amount of tree felling was taking place at Trodds Copse. This was being carried out by English Nature who were not responsive to queries.

BKP had put in a new planning application at Bunny Lane for a gasification plant. Mr Hatley had chaired 2 meetings of residents. It was not thought likely to affect Ampfield Parish but Braishfield might seek support in opposing it.

1268.2 Correspondence
The following had been received:
· Corporate Plan 2006/07

· Rural Housing Scheme booklet

· Register of Electors

· Support Clean Neighbourhood initiative

· Councillors Code of Conduct

John – don’t think I got all these

1269 Chapel wood
Mr Roads reported that a recent meeting consisted of only 2 people and more support was required. An article in the parish Messenger would be written to encourage support. 

A productive meeting had taken place with the Forestry Commission; it was likely that some spraying of bracken and rhododendrons would be done next Spring.

An application had been made to the Countryside Access Scheme for a grant for signs.

There was little enthusiasm for the annual carol service in the Wood.

1270 Clerk to the Council ( Confidential Business)
It was noted that Mrs Matthews had signed the employment contract which was then signed by the Chairman on behalf of Ampfield Parish Council.

It was agreed that the Parish Council did not require a formal grievance and disciplinary procedure. If a procedure was required, ACAS guidelines would be followed.
It was agreed that Mrs Matthews would hold minutes for the current and previous years, and that earlier years would be lodged with Hampshire Records Office.

Mrs Matthews would liaise with Mr Haswell, as Chairman of the Finance Committee, regarding funding for new computer equipment.
1271 Date of Next Meeting
It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 13th November 2006 in the Village hall, Ampfield commencing at 7.00pm.

1272 Closure

The Meeting closed at 9pm.

